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Commodores Report
Since the April newsletter we have had our St George’s Day lunch; see David’s report.  Generally a success (bookings had to close at 50) but, though the singer was very good, some mentioned that her repertoire was not in keeping with the occasion.  We must watch this for next year’s St George’s day and other similar events.

The Meet and Greet event, where invitations are sent to clubs up and down the river to visit us, was a great success.  See my short report below.  It was disappointing that so many clubs did not respond.  However, we have had many congratulations from those that did come.

The committee decided to purchase 2 VHF radios for competition events: these have now been bought.  In addition, it was agreed to install a new land line and this is in the process of being purchased.

I must thank Maggie for her hard work to find volunteers to man the bar on club nights.  It is not an easy task.  I do wish more would respond to her pleas for help to staff the bar on club nights.

Lesley (Vice Commodore) has received a few estimates from hotels in the New Forest area (the area most selected in the straw poll) for the November Dinner and Dance – some did not even reply to her request for costs.  The costs we did get for 2 nights bed and breakfast and including one formal dinner with entertainment were in excess of £250 pp for 20+.  It is my opinion it will be difficult to get 20 to go at that cost and unless we can get at least 40 members to support it, it will not have the impact of a club celebration.  If I was to get a quick response from enough members then this need not be ruled out.

Not so long ago the Dinner and Dance was always held at a local hotel, with the added facility that those who wished could book an overnight stay at discounted cost.  As a result I have asked Lesley to investigate local hotels for the cost of Dinner and entertainment.  We will keep you informed; but in the meantime you must let us have your views.

It is with sadness that Jan, our stalwart Social Secretary has had to resign from the club for personal reasons: she will be greatly missed.  I am sure that you will join me in wishing her well for the future.  She will be a hard act to follow, but follow we must.  I have been very impressed and pleased with the way in which the ladies of the club have rallied round to fill the requirement to continue the work of planning and catering for future events.  I am sure that if they request additional assistance we will all rally round.

The Mid-summer Ball (20th June) is our next event and it is going to be a cracking evening.  Some who went to last year’s ATYC rally will remember how the entertainer, Derek James had everyone dancing all evening.  Gill Watson is taking charge of the catering and you would not want to miss her excellent 3-course dinner.  So, get your name on the list at the club (or phone Lesley) to avoid disappointment.  Rob (Rear Commodore) is also intending to arrange the club boating competition for the Ashes Trophy earlier in the day; so watch the notice board for details.

The cross-channel run to Dunkirk will have taken place after publication, so let’s hope that those who went had a safe crossing.  It is sad that some who had planned to go had to withdraw for personal or boat problems.  The WMC contingent is Harvey and Joy, Colin and Barbara, Rob on a friend’s boat (flying the WMC pennant) and Bob.  Roger and Lynne were the last to have to withdraw when one of Mirabella’s engines badly overheated on the run down to the tideway due to complete water blockage, requiring engineer expertise.

Those who are starting their boating holidays, have a good one!

Jim Pothecary. 
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Meet and Greet Event

I must start by saying what a very successful Meet & Greet it was, and it was all down to the Mariners and their magnificent support.  I was so proud of the Club; it being showed off to its best.

Early in April I invited 23 Thames clubs to the meeting: from Hurlingham to The Upper Thames and rowing and sailing clubs, including the canoe club next door.  Of the 23, ten did not reply; The Upper Thames Motor Yacht Club, the only one to apologise for not being able to come as they had their own event that day.

However, twelve clubs and associations were represented: the ADLS, the ATYC, River Thames Society, London River Yacht Club, Middle Thames Yacht Club, Richmond Yacht Club, the Canoe and Slalom Club (our neighbours), Weybridge Ladies Amateur Rowing Club, Weybridge Sailing Club, the Thames Sailing Club, the Thames Scout Cruising Club and the TMYC.
How do I know it was successful, the clubhouse was a buzz of conversation, watching acquaintances being reformed and friends being reunited, the congratulations as the guests left and the Mariners were amongst it all; an integral part of the atmosphere.  Also with such good weather we were able to show off the clubhouse at its best, with the balcony (very appropriately named The Sun Deck) being well used.

The food – what an excellent spread.  It was planned by Wendy and Lesley, purchased by Wendy from Sainsburys (we must go there again for a similar do) and served up on platters by Heather, Doreen, Christine and Annette.  As the numbers grew, Wendy had to keep adding to the order but she got the numbers just right; there was hardly any food left at the end and the only person to grizzle was ME – there were no sarnies left when I finally decided to tuck in; but who cares.  We were roundly congratulated on the spread.

Now, the complimentary wine as the guests and members arrived.  Ann made sure that each was served as they came in.  I had suggested that Ann should wear a skimpy maid’s outfit but she was having none of that.  Oh well lads, I did try.

Not only were we congratulated on the success of the event and organisation as the guests left, but we subsequently have received many congratulatory emails.  Mariners I am so proud of you, you made the event an enormous success.

Jim Pothecary
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St. Georges Day Celebration Lunch 26th April - A Mighty Fine Lunch and not a Dragon in Sight!
 
Another sell-out heralded the approach of this ever-popular annual event, but the fun really started with Saturday evening’s preparations; the dragging of ladders and the fluttering of tablecloths being accompanied by good-natured banter flying about the clubhouse like shuttlecocks on a badminton court.

Then Sunday morning dawned and a potential catastrophe (not to mention a lynching) was averted shortly before the start after it had been discovered that the patrons of an earlier event had rather selfishly drunk the beer barrels dry (my, they must have been thirsty!). Consequently a raiding party was rapidly assembled and called upon to storm a local supermarket and liberate supplies. They were successful in their quest, an event which will henceforth be known as “The Relief of The Bar” and go into the annals of the Club. Well done chaps.

On the day and shortly after noon knights and their ladies started to assemble and cluster around The Bar in the Great Hall and then it was time to take our places, and what a scene it was – the fluttering of the Knights Cross in the gentle breeze outside, the pennants inside, the sounds of happy clattering in the kitchen, the murmur of diners’ expectant voices supplemented by a maiden singing “Heaven” in the dining hall. Enough to stir the stout heart of every true English Knight!

Then a repast fit for a king - a veritable feast of traditional roast beef with all the trimmings, followed by a delightful selection of puds and cheese and biccys and all accompanied with a selection of fine wines and choice beers.

In accordance with long-established custom this was followed by the raffle and the task of drawing the first raffle ticket fell to Phoebe - a lovely young lady of 21 months who did a splendid job on what is believed to be her first public engagement.

This was swiftly followed by one particular table winning a number of consecutive prizes (as so often happens) to the point where it started to become embarrassing and further winnings had to be politely declined. Thus was another potential lynching averted.

Now I wonder what collective term is used for a duplex of Commodores? Could it be a “collection” perhaps? Or a “brace”, or maybe even a “clutch”? I think I’ll settle for that. I only ask because after the meal a “clutch” of Commodores (past and …..…. well you know who I mean; no names, no pack drill) was spotted on the dancefloor swaying gently to “Strangers in the Night”.

And so another great event closed - made possible only by individual efforts. Thank you to the Special Ladies who provided the meal and thanks you everyone who contributed effort, not forgetting those unsung heroes the “clearers-up” who stayed behind and put the Great Hall back to normal and ready for its next use. 
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A Lesson Learned...
We all have (or should have) boat insurance.  But how many read the small print.  This happened to Myownie.

A few years back I was off to Windsor for Easter, so the day before went to the boat to get it ready only to find that the 2,110Ah batteries (auto & deep cycle) had been stolen from under the cockpit floor.  Myownie was one of 17 to 30 boats (depending on who was reporting it) robbed of batteries the previous night.  A tool kit was also stolen, kept in a cockpit locker.  Fortunately no damage was done and no cables cut.

The usual routine was put into action – police, forensic, case number, get onto the insurance company – or in my case, the insurance broker.  Having reported the items stolen but that there would be no claim for damage, as none had been done, I was instructed by the broker to go ahead and replace what had been stolen and submit the bill.  OK, batteries and tools bought and Easter fulfilled.

Later, imagine my shock to be told by the broker that I was not covered.  And there it was in the small print.  As no damage had been done and the stolen items were not under lock and key, it was theft and not burglary and I was only covered for burglary of items, by the insurance company’s definition.  Now, if damage had been done – door ripped open, floor smashed or cables cut I would be covered and, of course compensated for a greater bill.

Fortunately there was a happy ending.  The insurance company made a full ex-gratia payment, “accepting no liability”, as I had been their customer for many, many years.  However, I was advised to lock the floor down, which I have now done, and to store tools below.

The burglars will have to smash their way in next time.

Jim Pothecary 
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River User Group 8 Report

WMC members are encouraged to read the River User Group 8 report - reported by David Sowter, our representative on RUG8 - on flood prevention on the Thames from Datchet to Teddington. 

Owing to copyright issues we are unable to reproduce / reprint the article in the newsletter, as the download has copyright. Therefore, the report can be found on their website:
http://www.riverusergroups.org.uk/bell-weir-to-teddington.php. 

Other reports by the Group are also available for reading on the above website.
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Please note, that following the issue of the April newsletter, we
have been informed that the Flukey Trophy and Games Competition
Weekend has been rescheduled from Saturday 13th / Sunday 14th
June to Saturday 25th / Sunday 26th July.

Apologies for any confusion caused. 
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Dates for your diary ... 

JUNE

Saturday         20st June Mid-Summer Ball

JULY
Saturday         11th July  Commencing Summer two week cruise
Saturday         11th July  Private Birthday Party (member)
Sat/Sun           25/26th July  Flukey Trophy and Games Evening (re-scheduled) 
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The trophy for the pool tournament will be ready shortly, all we need now is a volunteer to run it!  Talking of volunteers, I will be looking for some to help with various outside jobs - how about Monday 1st June?  We could combine a working day with some matches in the pool tournament.  Finally, thanks to David Morse we have yellow edges to our paving steps  below, so there is no excuse for falling down them. 
(Brian Mitchell please note!)
Jim Hamments
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Membership Renewal Reminder

Despite the reminder printed in April's newsletter, there are still 14 WMC members outstanding that have not renewed their WMC membership!

If your membership is still outstanding, then please contact Phil Boys as
soon as possible on philboys1@hotmail.co.uk

Thank you. 
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Well done Brian!

The club would like to say well done
to Brian Mitchell, for his stalwart effort
to get to the club, despite his immobility and pain, which most definitely deserves a mention in the newsletter!
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Urgent Appeal

Does anyone out there know of a recommended children's entertainer?

We need to book one ASAP for the Childrens' Christmas party at WMC. Please let Mandy Hoyle know if you
are able to suggest someone 

Joke Corner  ... 
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... and finally

A number of members are currently experiencing problems with their boats; many needing expert care.  If you have used a business or service to solve your problem and have been pleased with the result, why not share their details with the members.  It could be a boatyard, a marine engineer, a chandlery who were more than helpful, an expert on hull problems, a gas fitter or a plumber.  Don’t keep it to yourself; there may be a member desperate for the information.  Let Lynne have the details to put in the Newsletter.

In the last newsletter Lynne asked for suggested cooking recipes suitable for boating.  There have been none forthcoming thus far.  I can’t believe none of you cook on board so why not share that scrummy dish with the rest. 

Not so much a recipe, more a convenient food prep, I have discovered Gilberts Foods lamb shank in a bag.  No need for fridge storage: can be left in a cupboard.  It can be boiled or microwaved in the bag.  It comes with its own rosemary and mint gravy.  Delicious served with young potatoes and veg: the meat falls off the bone.  Give it a try!

Jim Pothecary  
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